October 31, 2016
SU 313 4:00 – 5:30 pm

Senate Agenda

Video: https://sites.google.com/a/sou.edu/sou-faculty-senate-videos/october-31-2016
Present:   Deborah Brown, Curtis Feist, Carol Ferguson, Andrew Gay, Marianne Golding, Dennis Jablonski, Laura Jones, Laurie Kurutz, Donna Lane, Rich May, Dorothy Ormes, Erik Palmer, Steven Petrovic, Deborah Rosenberg, Larry Shrewsbury, Robin Strangfeld, and Douglas Smith. 

Absent: Alexander Tutunov (for Rhett Bender), Alison Burke, Prakash Chenjeri, David Kramer, Erik Palmer, Douglas Smith, Ariel Tumbaga, and Mark Tveskov.

Guests:  Linda Schott, Susan Walsh, Jeffrey Gayton, Mark Denney, and Lee Ayers.

The meeting was called to order at 4:03 pm. 

Approval of Minutes from October 17, 2016
The notes from the October 17 meeting will be distributed before our next meeting and brought forward for approval at the next meeting.  
President’s Report: Dr. Linda Schott
· President Schott described the retreat with Board of Trustees held last Thursday night and Friday.  
· “Refresher course” on what it means to be a Board and govern at the management level.
· Group will work on details of the Board—membership, term limits, etc.

· Fewer meetings—over 50 meetings were held last year (including subcommittee and task forces). 

· Not sustainable.  
· Must have fewer meetings but still get the work done.

· Issues such as student debt, emergency management, must be discussed as educational topics.

· Valuable discussions.  Dr. Schott felt the retreat allowed for these conversations.

Provost’s report: Dr. Sue Walsh

· Accreditation visit is complete. 

· Please respond to Dr. Schott’s request for feedback about the process of accreditation.  

· We are waiting for the report to come from NWCCU.

· We respond to the report, and then in January, we go to Portland to get the final decision.

· Provost Walsh explained that SOU was commended for its focus on Student Success.  We go beyond talking about it—we do it.  

· Favorable reaction to our campus choice program, which has made the national news and included a visit from Sen. Wyden several weeks ago. 
· Morale is high, given what we’ve been through. 

· Recommendations: 
· Revisit mission, (all 7 publics have been asked), 
· Core themes

· Close loop in assessment

· Strategic Planning.
ASSOU President’s report: Colin Davis
ASSOU was not represented at today’s meeting. 

IFS report: Donna Lane
· Lane sits on an Oregon campus safety work group, a task force called by the Governor last year. 
· Lane read the action of this committee and is hopeful the recommendations will go through.  This group provides safety, security, and overall disaster recommendations to the Governor.
· Thanks to Fred Creek for giving detailed information about SOU’s plan.

· U of O is pushing back about Mandatory Reporting policies.  Many survivor groups are against this policy.

· IFS is now invited to HECC meetings.

· IFS is creating a web page to house minutes from their meetings. 

Advisory Council report: Dennis Jablonski

· Most of AC meeting’s discussion has now come to the Senate agenda.  

· AC discussed video access (to Senate video recordings of meetings.)

· At this point, the videos will stay behind the firewall, but this could be discussed more at a later date. 

· At-large representatives: make sure folks know that they can speak to them about issues for Senate consideration.
Committee on Committees update: Deb Brown

· We have openings in the following committees: 
· Academic Advising Council

· Academic Policies

· Academic Standards

· Assessment

· Financial Aid and Awards

· International Affairs Council

· Library Council

University Communications Policies: (see attachments) Brad Christ
· Bulk Email—the policy is outdated and references programs we don’t use anymore.

· Can be a barrier to folks reading email that contains aspects that aren’t accessible

· Many complaints—volume, content, must provide an unsubscribe option

· Bulk email how is that defined? Rosenberg asked.  

· Types of lists, maintained by IT—all have specific approved uses.
· Goal is to improve internal communication

· Feature stories on Inside SOU

· Announcements in Inside SOU—relevant announcements

· Faculty mailing list (All Faculty) will not change.  All faculty have access to this list and can send messages without restrictions.

· AAAS—American Association for the Advancement of the Sciences.  IT will make relevant mailing lists for groups that have relevance to groups that might be served through community service by faculty.

Disability Accommodation “State of Readiness”: Jason Catz
· We’ve had an Office of Civil Rights complaint.  It concerns our compliance with a student with disabilities.  This is not a blatant discrimination.  
· We need to increase our “readiness” to make our textbooks and technology accessible to those with disabilities.
· The complaint asks that faculty consider accessible versions of textbooks when possible.  
· We need to be “at a state of readiness.”  Could involve choosing two books.  When a student enrolls who has a disability requiring accessible materials, pivot to the accessible version.

· Ferguson acknowledged the difficulty the bookstore would face in handling last-minute changes, especially in high-enrollment courses. 
· Shawn Foster spoke to the logistics of accommodating students, especially at short notice.  

· Petrovic asked if we have the capacity to vet textbooks for accessibility.  We don’t currently, but send questions to Shawn Foster. We need a process to do this on a larger scale. 

· Kurutz asked about how to accommodate students with certain disabilities when safety is an issue.  In these cases, Shawn Foster is the person to talk to.

· Catz explained that we are already mostly compliant or within easy reach of compliance.  We’d like to improve experience of students as well as professors in making our materials and instruction accessible. 

Volunteer needed to replace Dennis Slattery on Budget Committee
· Committee meets on November 9.

· Denney explained that this committee needs a person who can serve two roles: to represent Faculty Senate and report back to them and to have a university-wide view on the committee. 
· While some interest in the area of budgeting is useful, it is not necessary.  
Budget Develop. Committee, invitation for faculty involvement: Mark Denney
· Denney explained that in many forums, he’s working to increase the transparency of the budget process. Specifically, he would like to solicit faculty participation on the budget team (Budget Department).  

· 1 or 2 faculty members, meet weekly, keep apprised of decisions that need to be made

· They would have access to budget software.

· Meetings as necessary only

· Those members would report back to Senate. 

· Jablonski clarified that this is not the Budget Committee—this is the Budget Department.  They would “shadow” this Department.

· Jablonski also asked if this is a position a volunteer for the Budget Committee might also serve in. 

· Role is as a faculty representative.

New Business/Announcements 

· On behalf of Prakash Chenjeri:  Campus theme lectures by Lawrence Krauss coming up next week include “Journey to the Beginning of Time,” Wednesday, 11/9, and “The Greatest Story Ever Told . . . Yet,” Thursday, 11/10, 7:00, Science 151.  

· Two more Activity Insight training dates coming up: Friday, Nov 4 at 9:30 and
Nov 9, 8:30, in Library 113.  
· Kurutz announced that The Resistible Rise of Arturo Ui will open on Nov 10 at 8:00 in the Black Swan Theater, on the OSF campus.  The show runs for two weekends.
· Ormes mentioned a straw poll election happening now in the library. Encourage students to participate.

· The library will also host a Long Night Against Procrastination, Wed., November 2, 8:00pm to midnight.
· Golding announced that this is Race Awareness Week. An all-campus email has been sent detailing events. 
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 5:20.
